HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on September 13th.2017
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance  County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes



    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.A.Hackett


Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation A resident described the poor state of the village pond and appealed for remedial action to be taken to remove trees and vegetation.

b) Police Report the police website revealed no crimes had been reported during May and June,

c) NCC Report Councillor Roper reported that NDR completion was not now expected until April 2018 with an increased cost. It was likely that the Western section would be opened later this year. NCC were still looking to make substantial savings in their budgets.

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies for absence recorded from Kevin Saggers

2. Declarations of Interest Sue Fuller as a Village Hall Committee member

3. Minutes of the July meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the stock fence on Chequers Field had been erected satisfactorily, the grazing licence had been completed and monthly payments were being received. Chequers field had been cut once and it was agreed that another cut was now needed. Dog bins would not be provided by Broadland District Council and these would have to be provided by the Parish Council if they proved necessary. The re-surfacing of the Millennium car park had been completed.
5. Planning No applications to be considered

6. Chequers Field The Clerk had established that the registration by the Land Registry had not been finalised but the solicitors representing the Council and Enterprise Inns were doing preparatory work for the land exchange.

7. Gate Price The Clerk had obtained a price for the installation of a field gate and kissing gate at the rear of the Chequers PH and was asked to get further quotations before a decision was made.

8. Audit The external audit reported no matters to be brought to the Council

9. Village Pond After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that Alex Hackett would prepare an action plan for consideration at the October meeting and Stephen Howes would research what had been the subject of earlier plans.
10. Highway Matters NCC had given details of the signage for Hall Road to warn of the pre-school children at the Village Hall at a total cost of £450. This would be put forward as a Parish Partnership Scheme. The Council considered the purchase of a SAM2 speed indicator sign for Newton Road but needed more information on how this could be managed as it had to be re-sited at regular intervals. Stephen Howes would investigate the details of a similar scheme in Frettenham. The Clerk was asked to investigare the practicality and cost of a TROD path between Waterloo Rd. and the A140.

11. Correspondence Norfolk Citizens Advice had asked for financial assistance and it was agreed to make a £50 donation. Mrs.Fletcher asked whether it would be possible to have an additional pony on the grazing land at Chequers Field. The Council deferred a decision until the spring when the field had been used through the winter by existing livestock. The Council noted correspondence between CPRE and Broadland DC on further site allocations for the Greater Norwich Development Plan and the Clerk was asked to write to Broadland re-iterating the Council’s position that existing allocation should be developed first before further allocations were made.
12. Financial Statement It was agreed that grazing income should be put into the Chequers Field account. The following cheques were signed:-


Mazars
Audit (inc.VAT)



£120.00

J.Graves
Salary & expenses (2nd.qtr. inc. PAYE)
£1,041.29

G&G Fencing Stock Fence (inc.VAT)


£2,355.00

B&Q

Padlock (inc.VAT)



£6.57


Information Commisioner   Annual Fee


£35.00

W.F.Builders Millennium Car Park (inc.VAT)

£1,248.00

Norfolk CAB
Donation




£50.00

Balance carried forward
£46,641.25


13. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Chairman gave a brief report on an additional meeting of the Airport committee when all parishes present agreed their opposition to extended flying hours particularly as this could include helicopters. Concern was also expressed that additional parking must be addressed to alleviate street parking in adjacent areas.

14. Questions from the public
15. Next Meeting October 11th. 7.30 p.m.
